From: Quail White

To: emnrd-parkscomments, EMNRD
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Proposed Park Fee Comment
Date: Monday, March 18, 2024 1:03:38 PM

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to
clicking on links or opening attachments.

In reference to the new proposed park fee changes:

1. No charge for residents sounds good, but how will you check people? Residents vs Non-
residents. | think this will also cost the Parks as some people from out of state will not come
due to cost.

2. No fee for non-residents will not help your situation at all. Day use can stay in their site until
9 p.m., thereby stopping Non-residents from even coming due to late check in time.

3. Ending Annual Passes seems to be nothing more than a money grab as campers will have to
pay $20/day. Is this fee per person or vehicle? You could have fifty people at your camp for
S20/per day? Would a family of 5 let’s say, have to pay $100.00 per day? That won’t work.
NOT AFFORDABLE FOR MOST.

4. |think the Parks Dept. should leave the fees alone as people are accustomed to them. If an
increase is needed that’s what should be done, tax payers are accustomed to increases.
Leave the day use, the ramp, and the annual passes in place with increases consistent with
inflation.

5.  How will this move affect the City of Elephant Butte and small businesses?
6. |don’tthink the Parks Dept. is ready for its new proposal.

Sincerely,

Robert P. White

PO Box 1955

Elephant Butte, NM 87935
(575) 915-7442
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